Case 1:90-cv-00229-SPB Document 207-13 Filed 03/15/18 Page 1 of 4

Exhibit 13



[ of 4
Case 1:90-cv-00229-SPB  Document 207-13 Filed 03/15/18 Page 2

January 17 2013

Mr Todd Lutte

u.s. Environmental Protection Agency
1650 Arch Street

Philadelphia, pa 19103-2029

Dear Mr. Lutte:

This is j .
his is in follow Up to our recent telephone Conversation of January 14, 2012, following receipt of the
n

e. closed letter from Mr. Scott Hans, Chief of the Regulatorv Branch, Army Corps of Engineers in
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania (ACOE).

return and view the ditches after the beaver and dams hag been removed and the water receded, in
order to make a final determination as to whether the ditches were agriculturally exempt. As you know,
at the conclusion of our meeting, both you and Mr. Fodse agreed that the ditches met the agricultural
€xemption and that we could proceed with Cleaning them in order to remove the excess water affecting
my farm fields and maintain oyr existing drainage system Al this correspondence and field work was
nNecessitated due to the effects of 3 government ordered restoration plan required several years prior,

purchased the Property in order to better maintain our own system and not have to worry about future
easements. | also indicated to You that | intended to farm the property

e s
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which he dig approximately one week later on July 31, 2012 (see

attached). This is the ditch that is also partially

located on what you know as the Marsh property, but
which we now own. This is the area that we in

dicated you may get some calls on and You told us not to
worry, that all calls shoylg be directed to the EPA. You made it known that EPA was taking the lead in

this and that a other agencies no longer had Jurisdiction. It has always been imperative that the Marsh
family allow us maintenance of the ditch, as the drainage system is all inter-connected. This can be
verified in a letter dated November 15, 1994, to the state Department of Environmental Resources. in
that letter, which s seeking to notify the Department of my intent to remover beaver dams, it informs

In conclusion, | will simply reiterate once more that | feel we have done nothing more than what was
discussed and approved at our July, 2012 meeting. | have enclosed several pieces of correspondence
that | feel may be of interest to you. | believe the measures we have taken to repair and maintain our
land from the adverse affects of the restoration plan are nothing more than what Judge Allegra ordered
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Robert Brace

RB/rm
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Pamela Lazos, Esq. (USEPA Region 3)
leff Lapp (USEPA Region 3)

Ron Bosworth (Sen. Mary Jo White)
Lori Boughton (PADEP NWRO)

Earl Brown (ECCD)

Bob Nester (PAF & BC)

Neal Devlin, Esq. (The Knox Firm)
Sheila Sterrett (Sen. Pat Toomey)
Congressman Mike Kelly
Congressman Glenn Thompson
Scott Hans (ACOE)

Mike Fodse (ACOE)
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